
 

 

 

 

 

TO: All Media 

ATT: News Editors, Health Reporters   

For immediate release 

Sunday, 17 May 2020 

 

GAUTENG HEALTH CALLS FOR PUBLIC TO SERVE ON MENTAL HEALTH REVIEW 
BOARDS 
 

In a bid to strengthen and enhance mental healthcare services, the Gauteng Department 
of Health calls for suitably qualified members of the public to serve on various mental 
healthcare boards for a period of three years.  
 
The appointment of mental health review board is in line with Mental Health Care Act, No. 
17 of 2002.  The Department has mental healthcare review boards in all the province’s 
five regions (Ekurhuleni, Johannesburg, Tshwane, Sedibeng, and West Rand) that play 
a critical role in maintaining and enhancing the standard of care for mental patients.  
 
The mental healthcare review board members perform various functions, which include, 
amongst others:  

• Consider appeals against decisions of the head of a health establishment;  
• Make decisions with regard to assisted or involuntary mental health care, treatment 

and rehabilitation services;  
• Consider reviews and make decisions on assisted involuntary mental health care 

users;  
• Consider 72-hours assessment made by the head of health care establishment and 

make decisions to provide further involuntary care, treatment and rehabilitation;  
• Consider applications for transfer of mental health care users to maximum security 

facilities; and  
• Consider periodic reports on the mental health status of mentally ill prisoners.  

 
 



The new mental healthcare review boards will replace the current boards whose term of 
office is coming to end.  
 
In order to be considered for appointment a nominee must be a South African citizen; be 
a mental health care practitioner; or a magistrate, an attorney or an advocate admitted in 
terms of the law of the Republic of South Africa; and a member of the community 
concerned.  
 
For a detailed advertisement and submission process, the public can visit the Gauteng 
Department of Health portal on: www.gauteng.gov.za. 
 
Here is how to access the advertisement on the website: On the gauteng.gov.za 
homepage, hover your cursor (mouse) over our organisation link, and then click on 
Departments. Once there, click on Department of Health. At the Department of Health 
portal click on announcements.    
 
Should you experience any difficulty accessing the advertisement, please call Ms Gcobisa 
Ntengo or Ms Zanele Moyo on:  011 355 3810.  
 
The advertisement is also available in all the Department’s social media platforms.  
   

 
Ends/  

For more information contact 

Kwara Kekana, Spokesperson: MEC for Health 

 074 054 3826 or Kwara.Kekana@gauteng.gov.za  

OR 

Philani Mhlungu, Media Liaison Officer: MEC for Health 

 060 961 2627 or Philani.Mhlungu@gauteng.gov.za 

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Gauteng Department of Health’s 

portal at www.gauteng.gov.za 
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